
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

September 11, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on 
September 11, 2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of Special Council Meeting and amended minutes 
of the Regular Council Meeting from August 28, 2023. 

• A Public Meeting was held regarding Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2023-061 
(Charette c/o Ron Davidson). 

• Council received a delegation from the Bruce County Director of Corporate 
Services regarding a Bruce County Development Charge Presentation. 

• Council received a delegation from the Friends of Cabot Head regarding the 
Cabot Head Lighthouse Update. 

• Council authorized a extension of the Winter Maintenance Agreement with Bruce 
County for another five-year term, concluding on April 30, 2028. 

• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 18 Constance Drive. 
• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 146 Walter Charman Drive. 
• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 30 Huron Street. 
• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding Cabot 

Head Road. 
• Council approved the minutes of the August 1, 2023, meeting of the Museum 

Committee. 
• Council received the approved Accounts Payable Voucher for August 2023 in the 

amount of $1,604,311.42. 
• Council received several correspondence items as information. 
• Council directed the Public Works Department to contact the Lindsay Road 20 

Ratepayers Association regarding the installation of “No Exit” and “Wildlife 
Crossing” signs.  

• Council supported the requests of Bob Miller regarding the Tobermory Trail Race 
Weekend.  

• Council approved five by-laws: A By-Law to Assume and Declare a Parcel of 
Land in the Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula as a Public Highway Part of 



Lot 23 Concession 3 WBR being on Registered Plan 3M-257 - 11 Lots - Trillium 
Crossing- Phase 3, a By-Law to Assume and Declare a Parcel of Land in the 
Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula as a Public Highway Part of Lots 23 
and 24 Concession 4 WBR on Registered Plan 3M-263 and Blocks 13 and 14 
being on Registered Plan 3M-257 Trillium Crossing Road - Phase 4, a By-Law to 
Adopt a Memorial Bench and Tree Policy, a By-Law to Authorize a Lease 
Agreement Between Mary Robbins and the Municipality, and a Confirmatory By-
law 

• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council received an 
update from Gregory Stewart, Donnelly Murphy Lawyers Corporation with 
regards to the Native Land Claims and Council provided direction to the to Mr. 
Stewart. 
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